
Sparsholt PC Minutes 15 January 2015 Annex G Highways 

Update on Woodman Lane – Carriageway repairs 
As you will recall, during the w/c 1 December 2014, HCC carried out extensive repairs at the junction 
of Stockbridge Road with Woodman Lane and the carriageway repairs were continued, but only as far 
as the entrance to Lainston House. This was disappointing as the original advice from HCC was that 
the structural carriageway repairs would extend along Woodman Lane from the Stockbridge Road to 
Sarum Road. 
After numerous enquiries advice was received from HCC, on 24 December, acknowledging that the 
planned work had not been completed and advising that it would now be re-scheduled to cover the 
rest of Woodman Lane up to its junction with Sarum Road. No dates for the balance of the work are 
yet available. 

 
Speed Monitoring on Stockbridge Road (B3049) 
Following the report from unsatisfactory exercise carried out by the Police in October, I contacted 
Andy Smith at HCC and asked that the exercise be repeated in the area of the Stockbridge 
Road/Woodman Lane junction. The following reply was received on 9 January: 

“I will ask our monitoring team to carry out another survey, as it will be quicker than asking the Police 
to do another one.  Having said that, our monitoring team were busy before Christmas with other 
project-related surveys we asked them to do, but we will ask them to programme this one in now 
when they can.  The Police did say there were some site constraints with placing an automatic 
counter near the junction, but we will leave that to the monitoring team to locate as best they can. 

Andy Smith  
Principal Traffic Management Engineer”  
 

Stewart Wooles 

 


